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 Hermiston Irrigation District

Board of Directors

June 21, 2018
Regular Board Meeting Minutes

CALL TO ORDER: Chairman Bergstrom called the June Board Meeting of the Hermiston Irrigation District Board of Directors to order at 4:07 p.m. at the Hermiston Irrigation District office.  Also present at the meeting were Directors Jeremy Bolen, Len Jeppeson and Wes Locke; District Manager Annette Kirkpatrick; Field Manager Mike Christley; Bookkeeper Sonia Nash; Bureau of Reclamation Umatilla Field Office Manager Sean Kimbrel and patron Jackie Kalberer. Director Findley was not present.
GUESTS:  Ms. Kalberer did not have any business to bring before the Board.
MINUTES: The Board reviewed the minutes of the May 17, 2018 Regular Board Meeting.  Director Jeppeson moved to approve the minutes as presented.  Director Locke seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

FINANCIAL STATEMENTS & VOUCHERS:  The Board reviewed and approved the June 2018 Profit & Loss Report and Check Voucher Report.  The Board reviewed and approved the accounts payable receipts.  Bookkeeper Nash gave a report of the District’s financial standing.  
Bookkeeper Nash advised the Board that collection calls were made on June 19, 2018 and there remains approximately $47,000 in outstanding accounts receivable. 

OLD BUSINESS
CTUIR WATER RIGHTS SETTLEMENT: The Tribal Negotiating Team has requested a meeting with HID.  The meeting is scheduled for June 26, 2018 at 0900.

THEATER LANE PROPERTY: The deeds to transfer the properties have been signed and recorded with the County. 
WATER RIGHTS TRANSACTIONS: HID 2018 Instream Lease has been submitted to OWRD.  Water Rights Specialist Van Fossen continues to work with patrons verifying beneficial uses, water rights purchases and the application for new water rights out of our 89006 Certificate.

FORECLOSURES-GILLILAND, KEENE & UHRIG: The Gilliland Account has been paid in full.  The Uhrig account is moving forward.  The Keene property is scheduled to be sold on June 28, 2018.
NEW BUSINESS
2017 AUDIT REPORT: Manager Kirkpatrick reviewed the 2017 audit with the Board. Director Bolen moved to approve and have Chairman Bergstrom sign Management Representation Letter.  Director Locke seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

PERSONNEL CHANGES: The new Eastside Ditchrider has left our employment for medical reasons.  The new Westside Ditchrider has given notice of intent to leave his position.  
FIELD REPORT: A repair was made at West Park Elementary where two pieces of PVC connect.  After water was turned back on it began to leak approximately 10’ north of the original location.  Bureau records show that these leaks began the season after the new pipe was installed.  We have requested a consultation and bid from Barton Laser Leveling.  The hole has been filled in for now and the area is still being monitored.  HID is working with the school District to obtain bids and make a plan before reopening the area.  It is the intention of the District that the work will be done in October at the end of the season.

MANAGER’S REPORT Manager Kirkpatrick went through the calendar of events with the Board as listed on the agenda. 
ADJOURNMENT: There being no further business, Director Locke moved to adjourn the meeting at 4:26 p.m. Director Bolen seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.
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